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Do you have old electronics or tons of paper that you need 
to safely dispose of or destroy? On Saturday, June 20, 2015, 
RPC Global E-Waste Management Solutions and Texas Security 
Shredding will be at the Lakes on Eldridge Clubhouse from 
9:00am till noon to shred paper and collect old electronics. 

Texas Security Shredding will provide onsite shredding for 
your private documents. No need to remove staples, paper clips 
or binder clips!

RPC Global will accept computer electronics, such as personal 
computers, servers & server racks & peripherals, keyboards, mice 
& speakers, switches and routers, cords & cables, computer 
monitors, laptops, hard drives, memory chips, projectors, hubs 
& routers, tape drives, printers, copiers & plotters, fax machines, 
UPS batteries, power supplies. For an additional cost of $4.50, 
RPC offers documented hard drive media shredding and will 
issue a certificate when payment clears. If interested, prior to 
June 20, contact Rita with RPC to get more details and make 
payment. The number for her is 832-243-4793.

Consumer electronic goods will also be accepted. Acceptable 
items are small kitchen appliances, PDAs, game consoles 
and controllers, cell phone, laptop & rechargeable batteries, 
telephones, cell phones, toner cartridges, DVD/CD/VCR 
players, stereo equipment, CDs, floppy drives, VHS tapes, 
alarm clocks, radios, electric fans, and televisions under 32 
inches. For safety reasons, all items dropped off should be easily 
carried by one person. Larger items (for ex: televisions larger 
than 32 inches) may be dropped off at RPC Global Monday 
through Friday, 9am-4pm at 10816 Fallstone Rd, Suite 500. If 

SATURDAY   |   JUNE 20, 2015   |   9:00 AM - NOON
RECYCLING DAY!

you have any questions their phone number is 713-783-5916. 
They do not accept televisions or monitors with broken glass, 
large appliances or hazardous materials. 

Items to be recycled need to be separated into paper shredding 
or electronics categories. This will help facilitate faster drop off 
for our residents. Volunteers will be there to help direct traffic 
flow. Enjoy this one stop recycling opportunity!
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LOE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

IMPORTANT NUMBERS

To contact a member of the Board of Directors, call Elise Campagna with 
First Service Residential at 713-932-1122. Leave the number where you can 
be reached. Your message will then be forwarded onto one of the following 
board members:
Carlon Thorpe...................................................................... President
Gary Fehsenfeld........................................................... Vice President
David Westphal.....................................................................Secretary
Doug Ray............................................................................. Treasurer
Gene Giles............................................................................ Director

First Service Residential..................................................713-932-1122
Gate Attendant...............................................................713-937-8825
Waterfowl, Betty Burkett................................................713-302-9929
Sheriff - (non-emergency)...............................................713-221-6000
Cy-Fair Fire Department - (emergency)..........................281-466-6161
	 (non-emergency)..................281-550-6663
Poison Control............................................................1-800-764-7661
Texas DPS......................................................................713-681-1761
Waste Management........................................................713-695-4055
	 (trash collection Mondays & Thursdays)
TNG Utility (Water).....................................................  281-350-0895
Harris County Tax Office...............................................713-224-1919
Reliant Energy...............................................................  713-207-7777
CenterPoint (gas)...........................................................713-659-2111
Center Point (street light)...............................................713-207-2222
	 (give pole # of street which is out)
Comcast.........................................................................713-341-1000
Houston Chronicle........................................................713-220-7211
Metro Transit Info..........................................................713-635-4000
Kirk Elementary............................................................  713-849-8250
Truitt Middle School......................................................281-856-1100
Cy-Falls High School.....................................................281-856-1000
Cy-Ridge High School...................................................281-807-8000
Newsletter Publisher
	 Peel, Inc........................advertising@PEELinc.com, 888-687-6444

Visit the Association Website: www.lakesoneldridge.net

As of April 30, 2015, LOE has changed the vendor 
providing gate access and patrol services. Securitas is North 
America's largest provider of security services and technology 
solutions, servicing 80% of Fortune 1,000 companies. They 
work with a number of gated communities including Cinco 
Ranch, Riverhollow, and Lakes on Eldridge North. Securitas 
will, over the next two months, implement technology 
that will significantly improve services and procedures. The 
technologies include:
•	 A computer based visitor log that scans and records visitors 

based on a swipe of a driver’s license. (Visitor dash tags will 
still be used) This system will be used to pre-clear visitors 
for social functions at your home or the clubhouse. For 
residents that want certain potential visitors to be excluded 
from the neighborhood, this system will be more effective 
at denying entrance to those that have been pre-identified. 

•	 We will have continuous live GPS monitoring of the patrol 
vehicle to know where it is and where it has been.

•	 We will have electronically created incident reports that 
will be instantly shared with our Community Manager and 
Board. One of the reasons that we changed service providers 
was the long delay in being informed of events occurring 
in the neighborhood.

•	 We will have a computer monitored patrol route that will 
promptly alert a supervisor in the event a patrol has not 
made their regular rounds through the community.

•	 More information about the technology changes will be 
shared in future eblasts prior to roll out. 

•	 Securitas also has much greater training for their officers. 
All the officers assigned to LOE have previous positive 
experience with other communities. You can read more 
about the individuals working for our community in future 
newsletters. Please welcome our new officers.

LOE New Access 
Control Company

Weekly and Vacation Swimming Pool Maintenance

We’ll do
the work,
You have
the Fun!
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For More Information, Contact

Kay Horsch

713.703.8313
kay@kayhorsch.com

heritagetexas.com

Realtor® & Lakes on Eldridge Resident

WHEREVER LIFE TAKES YOU CALL ON US
11689 Westheimer, Suite C  |  Houston, Texas 77077

Summertime 

Barbeques, baseball, picnics, 
vacations, Father’s Day 

celebrations and, of course, 
those yummy ice cream 

socials!

Call me for the “scoop” on 
the current real estate 

market!

IS HERE!
AND THE LIVING IS EASY…

WOULD YOU LIKE 
TO SERVE ON 

THE LOE BOARD?
This October the LOE Board anticipates one or more openings.  

If you would be interested in possibly serving the community, the 
Board would like to meet with you now to help you understand the 
responsibilities and time commitment.  Ideal Board members have 
a strong background in Business, Engineering, Finance, Accounting 
or Legal.   In an average year, Board members typically spend about 
4 hours per week discussing issues with a formal monthly meeting 
lasting approximately 4 hours.  Board members also work with 
subdivision committees.   Board membership is a service position 
to the community.  It is a big commitment, but very rewarding.  If 
you would be interested in serving, please contact elise.campagna@
fsresidential.com  for an application.   One or more current Board 
members will get back to you. 

Any visitor coming through the LOE front gate is required to 
either receive a daily visitor tag or to have frequent visitor tag that is 
sponsored by a resident of the community.  Currently, approximately 
10,000 visitors come through our gates each month. Each visitor 
tag requires time at the front entry.  If you have a routine visitor, 
you can simplify procedures for your guest and the front gate if you 
would apply for a frequent visitor pass.

The form for Frequent Visitors is a smart way to let your regular 
visitors, i.e., yard maintenance, interior house maintenance or any 
vendor who comes on a regular basis gain speedy admittance by the 
front gate attendant.  All you have to do is complete the form, submit 
it to First Service Residential, and you’ll receive a pass for the vendor’s 
vehicle.   Of course, if you change vendors you will need to notify 
First Service Residential and submit another form for that vendor.

If you need another form or more than one form, it is always 
available on the LOE website under “forms”.

LOE FREQUENT 
VISITOR PASSES
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Lakes on EldridgeFrequent Visitor Gate Pass Application Form 
 
Date of application: __________ Name of Applicant: _________________________________ 
 
Address of applicant: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
Applicant’s Phone Number: ______________________________________________________ 
 

Address of LOE resident: ____________________________________ 
Phone Number of LOE resident: _______________________________ 
Email of LOE resident: _______________________________________ 

 
Type of tag requested (Circle one): 
 

1. Resident - with Temporary Vehicle (Rental) or license plates 
 

2. Frequent visitor- Family, Friend, Sitter, Housekeeping, Landscapers, etc. 
 

3. Clubhouse – (Event Guest/Contractor) 
 
License Plate#: ___________________ Vehicle Year: _________Vehicle make: _____________ 
 
Vehicle model: ______________ Vehicle color: __________________ 
 
I understand:   
• That the speed limit within Lakes on Eldridge is 25 mph and I undertake to obey that limit. I further understand 
that the Lakes on Eldridge community is patrolled by personnel employed to monitor vehicle speed and behavior. 
• That this tag must be clearly visible on my dash at all times when I am in Lakes on Eldridge. 
• That this tag is only valid on the vehicle for which it has been registered and that if a replacement vehicle is 
acquired during the validity of this tag, this tag must be returned to and a new tag requested. If I use a temporary 
replacement vehicle I must request a day pass each time I enter with that vehicle.  
 
A copy of applicant’s valid drivers license must be attached with this application. 
 
For resident tag: I certify that the vehicle described above is being kept at the above address for ____ days/weeks.  
For contractor tag: I certify that I am contracted by Lakes On Eldridge to work on the clubhouse reconstruction and my 
application must also be signed by a member of the LOE Board and will be  submitted to FirstService Residential on my 
behalf by the LOE Board. I understand that, if approved, the tag will be sent by FirstService Residential to the LOE board 
member to give to me. As an Event Guest: I certify to have read and understood LoE rules listed above.  
For visitor tag: I certify that I am a regular visitor to Lakes on Eldridge and my application must also be signed by a Lakes 
on Eldridge resident who will submit it FirstService Residential on my behalf. I understand that, if approved, the tag will be 
sent by FirstService Residential to that LOE resident to give to me. 
 
Applicant's name (printed): _______________________________________________ 
Applicant's signature: ____________________________________________________ 

Name of LOE Resident (printed): _____________________________________ 
Signature of LOE resident: __________________________________________ 

 
FirstService Residential 

5295 Hollister Road Houston, Texas 77040 
Fax: 1.888.569.1155    Email – Contactus.tx@FSResidential.com 

 
FirstService Residential - approval by: _______________________________________ 
Approval date: __________________________________________________________ 
Tag expiry date: ________________________________________________________ 
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The Lakes on Eldridge Yard of the Month program 
was implemented, in cooperation with Calloway-
Cornelius Nurseries many years ago, to encourage 
homeowners to keep our subdivision a beautiful 
and desirable place to call home. Keeping homes 
well maintained and yards manicured and beautiful 
makes a neighborhood welcoming and adds to the 
curb appeal Realtors seek when showing homes 
for sale. 

The program requires only a monthly (from March 
to November) perusal of each street to select two 
yards for Yard of the Month and two yards for 
Honorable Mention. Callaway-Cornelius Nurseries 
allows recognition of two yards in our subdivision 
for each category because of its configuration 
and size. A photograph of each chosen Yard of 
the Month is sent to two newsletter publishers 

The Yard of the Month winners for the month of May are:

Congratulations to you all for a job well done!  Winners, please allow 8 
weeks for receiving your gift certificate from Cornelius.

WINNER
Linda & Bernard Padovani - 12506 Pebble Way Ct.

WINNER
Joyce Wheelan - 5326 Indian Shores

HONORABLE MENTION
Jana & Mark Dundas - 5607 Peninsula Park

HONORABLE MENTION
Claudia & Mathieu Rene - 5311 Wyndham Springsv

and Callaway-Cornelius, along with a copy of the 
articles published in the newsletters. It is a fun 
job and only takes 3-4 hours a month to perform.

The same two ladies have been serving on 
this committee for five years and want to afford 
someone else the opportunity to serve their 
community. These ladies also serve in other areas 
of our volunteer positions in the community and 
need to focus their attention in these areas of 
responsibility. If there is no interest in continuing 
the Yard of the Month program it will be eliminated 
after the November 2015 selection. 

If you are interested in continuing the program 
and would like to volunteer for the position, please 
contact Maggie Wegner at 713-466-3306 as soon 
as possible so that you can learn the procedures 
firsthand.
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We can help you! With over 20 years in the Design Industry, we specialize in:
Custom Drapery  |  Bedding  |  Flooring  |  Upholstery  |  Furniture  |  Accessories  |  Remodels

j.kolb design

is your home ready 
for a makeover?

judi kolb
281-389-6792

jkwfi@yahoo.com

amparo teixeira
281-832-0088

tanateixeira@att.netdes1013.houzz.com

Private Piano Lessons
Are you or your child interested in playing the piano?

Do you have the passion to learn?
Let's start today, it is never late!

- Resident of Lakes on Eldridge
- Beginners through Advanced
- Children (7 and up) and Adults 
- Classical Style

Call Nazanin at: 832-833-9767  
or email me at: nazanin_amiri83@yahoo.com

LOE Maintenance
•	 Replaced Pool Bath stall partitions.  Stalls look great!  Minor touch 

up of floors and walls will be done soon.
•	 Added a couple fresh loads of sand to the volley ball court.
•	 Replaced clubhouse front door hardware with temporary system.  

New commercial grade multi lock system should be installed by 
end May.

•	 Installed new tennis court bulletin board.
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“Living, loving, and learning in  
Christ and the Church.”

6646 Addicks Satsuma Rd.
Houston, TX 77084

281-463-1444
www.seascs.org

 ExcEllEnt curriculum • AthlEtics
CompuTeR & SCienCe LAbS

befoRe & AfTeR SCHooL pRogRAmS

Now Registering
2014-2015

 School year

Come grow
with us!

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton
Catholic School

"Support Kirk Elementary School"
Box Tops for Education® is one of the nation's largest 

school earnings loyalty programs and has been helping 
schools succeed since 1996. With over 250 participating 
products, it's an easy way for schools to earn cash for the 
things they need

Each eligible school participating in the Box Tops for 
Education program may earn up to, but not more than, 
$20,000 cash per year (beginning on March 2 of every 
year) from the Clip program. There are no maximum 
annual earning limits for schools for eBoxTops credits or 
Bonus Box Tops.

You too could provide monetary support for Kirk 
School; here is how:
•	 Find Box Tops on hundreds of products. 
•	 Clip Box Tops from each package. 
•	 Send the Box Tops to the registered member for Kirk 

School: LOE resident Kelly O’Keefe
•	 281-450-9149 – mail to or drop off at 12107 Medina 

Bend Lane 77041
•	 Box Tops are each worth 10¢ for our school. 

Many major  manufacturers will give money to the 
school.  Go to the website link listed to learn manufacturers’ 
participating products.

http://www.boxtops4education.com/participating-
products

The Social Committee believes there are new and existing residents 
who have new social event ideas to share that will attract and expand 
the participation of Lakes on Eldridge residents:  the new as well 
as the same few.

Your ideas whether for families, couples or singles could be 
included especially those events that contribute to participations of all 
residents.  Remember, this is your community and your clubhouse…
let’s enjoy using it!!  

Georgia Shotwell-Lester is serving as Chairperson of the Social 
Committee and will respond to your ideas.  Won’t you take a moment 
to contact her?

gshotwell@sbcglobal.net or call (281)460-8505 cell 

LOE SOCIAL IDEAS 
FROM RESIDENTS

COLLECT BOX TOPS 
FOR EDUCATION
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WMS provides an exceptional education for children
with a school population that reflects global diversity.

Open House
Thursday November 13, 2014 

9:00 a.m. To 4:00 a.m. 
  aNd 6:30-8:00 p.m.

Educating Young Children Since 1977

What makes WMS unique
• Experienced, certified teachers
• Low staff turnover
• Parent participation encouraged
• Authentic Montessori approach that fosters 
   a love for learning for toddlers-elementary

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE FOR ALL AGES AND PROGRAMS

Why so many parents choose 
Westside Montessori School
• Hands-on multi-sensory materials that  
   stimulate growing minds
• A prepared environment that provides    
  structure and self-discipline

(281) 556-5970
westsidemontessori.com

13555 Briar Forest
Houston, TX 77077

ENROLLING NOW FOR SUMMER 
AND FALL-Elementary-Early  

Childhood-toddlers.

The Ladies of LOE Meet will resume gathering at the 
LOE clubhouse 28 June 2015, the last Thursday of the 
month at 9:30 am to 12:00 pm to enjoy creative stitching, 
chatting, and refreshments. New faces are always invited 
and welcomed; we all look forward to seeing old friends. 

If one of the various creative stitching methods is 
appealing, come and learn. If chatting while working on 
your project is appealing, we do that too! Most of all if a 
meet-your-neighbors visit is enough then come along and 
have light refreshments and conversation. We Ladies of LOE 
Meet are a convivial group of women!

Catherine Spellings, a treasure of LOE and the founder 
of Stitchers since November 2004, will soon celebrate 14 
years of calling for ladies to gather and share. Please call 
Catherine 713 628 7083 or email catherinespellings@gmail.
com if you have questions about a project. 

She’s quite a knowledgeable lady!

LAKES ON ELDRIDGE

Ladies of LOE Meet

Sudoku
The challenge is to fill every row across, every column down, and every
3x3 box with the digits 1 through 9. Each 1 through 9 digit must appear
only once in each row across, each column down, and each 3x3 box.

© 2007. Feature Exchange
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SUDOKU

Sudoku
The goal is to fill in the grid so that every row, every column, and

every 3x3 box contains the digits 1 through 9. Each digit may
appear only once in each row, each column, and each 3x3 box.

© 2006. Feature Exchange



Copyright © 2015 Peel, Inc. 	 Lakes on Eldridge - June 2015     11

Lakes on Eldridge

DANIELLE GEBARA

832-788-6002
danielle@dgebara.com

Resident of Lakes on Eldridge North

WHAT HAPPENED ON THE
MARKET IN 2014?

RENTALS V/S SALES IN LOE AND LOEN
BETWEEN 1/1/2014 AND 12/31/2014

MORE HOMES HAVE LEASED THAN SOLD IN OUR NEIGHBORHOOD!

PLEASE EMAIL ME OR CALL ME FOR INSIGHT ON WHAT 
THESE FIGURES COULD MEAN!

RENTALS CLOSED

LOE 38 39
60 57

9698

LOEN

TOTAL

!!!!!!!!!! SALES CLOSED
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Summer Program
 24 months - 6th grade

Academics

Over 50 Enrichment Camps

Theme-Based Camps

Full-time Care 

Available

Register Online
yorkshireacademy.com

Call 281.531.6088

It’s getting hotter and summer time activities are getting into full 
swing. Take advantage of the longer days by doing gardening tasks 
in the morning or evening when it is more pleasant to be outside. 

Hotter weather means grass will be growing faster. Keep up with 
the mowing so you don’t have to bag the clippings. That may mean 
mowing every 5 or 6 days instead of every 7 to 10 days. Letting 
the clippings fall back into the lawn recycles nutrients but does 
not promote thatch. Mowing frequently at the correct height will 
promote a healthy, thick turf that is resistant to weeds.

As spring rains slack off and give way to drier days, apply 
supplemental water as needed. The rule of thumb is to water 
enough to wet the soil 5 to 6 inches deep. Do not water too 
frequently. Shallow, frequent watering promotes a shallow root 
system that is more susceptible to the stress of summer heat and 
winter cold.

The best way to conserve moisture in the landscape is by 
mulching. A 3 to 4 inch layer over the root zone retains moisture, 
keeps the soil cooler and helps prevent weed seeds from germinating 
under your shrubs, trees and flowers.

FROM CALLOWAY’S AND CORNELIUS
Timely Tips for June Gardeners

June is a great month for colorful summer annuals. In a sunny 
location try marigolds, salvia, petunias, dusty miller, and lantana 
just to name a few. Caladiums, coleus, impatiens and bedding 
begonias are a good choice for shady areas. 

Summer tropical plants, though they are not freeze hardy, are 
perfectly at home in our Texas heat and humidity. Plant them in 
the ground for quick growth or in pots or tubs so you can over-
winter them indoors.

Information courtesy of Calloway's Nursery ©2015, www.
calloways.com. Attribution to Calloway's required for all use and 
reproduction.
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©2015 Better Homes and Gardens Real Estate LLC. Better Homes and Gardens® is a registered trademark of Meredith Corporation licensed to Better Homes and Gardens Real Estate LLC.  
Equal Opportunity Company. Equal Housing Opportunity. Each Franchise is Independently Owned and Operated. If your property is currently listed with a real estate broker, 

please disregard. It is not our intention to solicit the offerings of other real estate brokers.

Karen Parker
Direct: 281.610.4866
Office: 713.461.6800
Email: karen.parker@garygreene.com

rEaltOr®

luxury Home Marketing Specialist
Certified Home Marketing Specialist

lakes on Eldridge resident

rEaltOr®

luxury Home Marketing Specialist
Certified Home Marketing Specialist

lakes on Eldridge resident

Direct: 281.610.4866
Office: 713.461.6800
Email: karen.parker@garygreene.com

As your neighbor, who better 
to tell the story of our community

and your home?
Put my real estate expertise

to work for you ...
your profit is my priority!

Nobody knows 
our community 
like a neighbor!
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www.PEELinc.com     1-888-687-6444

Support Your Community Newsletter

Advertise
your business

to your
neighbors

Peel, Inc.
community newsletters

Jackie Owens
Sales Representative

832-482-8132
jowens@PEELinc.com

MAKE THE CHOICE.
DISCOVER THE DIFFERENCE.
SEE HOW STUDENTS LEARN.

SACS Accredited

 ▪ Low student/teacher ratio  
and nurturing environment 

 ▪ Science, Technology, Engineering  
and Math (STEM)

 ▪ Preparing students for  
21st century challenges

 ▪ Advanced educational technology

 ▪ Project-based,  
integrated learning

 ▪ Critical-thinking, peacemaking  
and problem-solving skills

 ▪ Outdoor Classroom program  
(nature studies)

 ▪ Community service

The Branch School

713-468-0288 ▪  www.thebranchschool.org

Located in West Houston  
~ close to Energy Corridor

Preschool ~ 8th grade

 Call and
   schedule
      a tour.

Moms (working or stay at home) who live in Lakes on Eldridge 
and are interested in meeting up morning/afternoon/evenings either 
weekday or weekends. We are a friendly group and everyone within 
the group is invited to attend or host events.  

Join the group on Facebook - LOE Moms

List of upcoming events:
5/19 Park Play Date @ big playground by the pipeline at 4pm
5/24 Potluck Swim Party @ clubhouse swim pool from 4-6 pm (bring 
snacks or drinks to share) (party for the whole family!!)
6/5 Giggles And Fun Play Date @ Giggles & Fun in Katy at 10:30 am
6/14 Moms Night Out @ Palio's Pizza at 5 pm (new pizza place around 
the corner) (BYOB)
8/22 Back To School Swim Party @ clubhouse swim pool from 10am 
- 1pm

LOE Moms Group
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DROWNING IS PREVENTABLE

NOBODY IS DROWNPROOF
WATCH & KEEP KIDS IN ARM’S REACH

LEARN MORE: www.colinshope.org/RESOURCES

THESE TIPS CAN SAVE LIVES
www.colinshope.org

CONSTANT VISUAL 
SUPERVISION

LEARN 
TO SWIM

WEAR 
LIFE JACKETS

MULTIPLE BARRIERS 
AROUND WATER

KEEP YOUR 
HOME SAFER

CHECK WATER 
SOURCES FIRST

PRACTICE DRAIN 
SAFETY

BE SAFER IN 
OPEN WATER

LEARN 
CPR

COLIN HOLST

Children under the age of
�ve are often at highest risk.

1          2 3         4           5          6           7          8          9         10          11       12          13           14

DROWNING IS THE NUMBER ONE CAUSE OF ACCIDENTAL DEATH FOR CHILDREN UNDER FIVE, 
AND A LEADING CAUSE FOR CHILDREN AGES 1 - 14.

13 Texas children have already lost their lives to drowning in 2015

Four-lined plant bugs are brightly colored.  Nymphs (immatures) are 
red while older nymphs start to have wing pads with yellow and black 
stripes.  Adults have fully developed wings that are yellow and black striped.  
Adults look similar to, and may be mistaken for, striped cucumber beetles.

These insects have piercing-sucking mouthparts which they use to suck 
out plant juices.  The plant bugs suck out chlorophyll and leave a "window" 
between the upper and lower epidermis of the leaf. Damage appears as 
white, dark or translucent spots of foliage and is sometimes mistaken for 
fungal damage.  Feeding may also cause curling and browning.  Fortunately, 
damage is mostly cosmetic, but if you are trying to eat the foliage of the 
damaged plant it may become a problem.

FOUR-LINED PLANT BUGS

The information given herein is for educational purposes only.  
Reference to commercial products or trade names is made with 

the understanding that no discrimination is intended and no 
endorsement by Texas A&M AgriLife Extension Service or the 
Texas A&M AgriLife Research is implied. Extension programs 
serve people of all ages regardless of race, color, religion, sex, 
national origin, age, disability, genetic information or veteran 

The insects feed on a wide variety of hosts, including  fruits and 
vegetables, annuals and perennials and woody plants.  When disturbed, 
the insects are fairly good at hiding.  They either crawl to the underside 
of the leaves or drop to the ground to hide among foliage.

If you feel the need to manage these insects, try insecticidal soap.  If 
that doesn't work, you can try azadirachtin (neem- concentrate, not oil; 
it's getting too hot to use oil formulations) or pyrethrins.  If that doesn't 
work then try a residual contact product.

For more information or help with identification, contact Wizzie 
Brown, Texas AgriLife Extension Service Program Specialist at 
512.854.9600.  Check out my blog at www.urban-ipm.blogspot.
com.
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“Tennis for Children 9-10 years old and under – Green Ball”

Look in the next Newsletter for: “Tips for children 11 years old and older – Yellow Ball”.  For more information about our programs and club 
information, you can visit us at www.greyrocktennis.com or call us at 512-301-8685.

This series of Tennis Tips are focused on how to involve children 
of all ages learning to play tennis and offering tips to the parents 
on how to assist at home. In the last issue I offered advice for 
children 9-10 years old and under playing with the softer orange 
ball and on a 60’ foot court. This issue, will focus on children 9 
and 10 years old and under playing with the green soft ball and 
on a 78’ foot regular size court.

Caption 1: Tennis Racket and balls:   The children should be 
using rackets ranging in length from 25” to 27” long along with 
the green ball. These longer, lighter rackets and bouncier balls will 
make it easier for the child to control the swing and the point of 
contact with the ball.  The appropriate racket to use will depend 
on the height of the child.  Balls will bounce from 47” to 53”, 
which is within the comfort zone for most children of that age.

Caption 2:  Tennis Court:  For those players ready to cover the 
regular size court, they will now be playing on a 78” x 36’ tennis 
court.  Lines are now painted regular white making it much easier 
to see the ball landing, especially while the opponents are serving.  
Players need to be physically ready to cover the entire court.   

Caption 3: Make Tennis Your Kid’s New Pick-Up Game: Just 
like any other sport or skill, repetition is the key to learning. Once 
basic skills are learned the child will:
•	 Receive Mind and Body Workout

•	 Develop Confidence and Character
•	 Encourage Self-Control and Discipline
•	 Improve Fitness and Focus
•	 Offer Both Individual and Team Play
•	 Encourage Cross-Training and Low Rate of Injury
•	 Teach Problem Solving and Sportsmanship
Children at this age are already playing points and are given 

tips on how to hit groundstrokes, volleys and serves with control.  
The USTA provides tournaments and leagues for children 10 and 
under using the green ball on the 78’ courts.  Matches are normally 
4 game sets and they are encouraged to play round robins and/
or consolation rounds.

Tips to parents:
•	 Take your child to a tennis court and encourage them to 

drop the ball and hit it on their own.
•	 Afterwards, feed the green balls from your own service line 

to them standing on the opposite service line.  Fee the ball 
softly and with control.  Make them move very slowly and 
with body control.

•	 Have them stand on their base line and feed balls next to 
them.  Later move to the service line and once successful, 
move to the opposite side of the net.

By USPTA/PTR Master Professional 
Fernando Velasco

TENNIS
TIPS
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Or visit our website at:
www.QualityPrintingofAustin.com

512.263.9181
Call today for more info

From design to 
print to mail, 

Quality Printing 
can help you with 

all of your
printing needs! 
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DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions 
of their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. 
or its employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts 
stated in articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no 
responsibility for the advertising content with this publication. All warranties 
and representations made in the advertising content are solely that of the 
advertiser and any such claims regarding its content should be taken up 
with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost 
of such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental 
or consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or 
any other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a 
timely manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

At no time will any source be allowed to use the Lakes on Eldridge Newsletter 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in any 
media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for the purpose 
of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political campaigns, or 
other self amplification, under penalty of law without written or expressed 
permission from Peel, Inc. The information in the newsletter is exclusively for 
the private use of Lakes on Eldridge residents only.

CHECK-IN

ER & URgENt CaRE WaItINg Is No FUN.
At Cypress Fairbanks Medical Center Hospital, we understand that waiting in the  
ER or Urgent Care is no fun. That’s why we’re offering an online check-in service at 
CyFairERandUrgentCare.com for all six locations of our urgent care and emergency  
services to reserve your time online and comfortably wait at home. It’s quick, easy and 
you’ll be seen by a healthcare professional within 15 minutes of your scheduled time.

CyFairERandUrgentCare.com
the smarter Way to ER

ONLINE saVE tIME

NOT AVAILABLE
ONLINE
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Attention KIDS: Send Us Your Masterpiece!

LE

Color the drawing below and mail the finished artwork to us at:
Peel, Inc. - Kids Club
308 Meadowlark St

Lakeway, TX 78734-4717
We will select the top few and post their artwork on our Facebook Page - Facebook.com/PeelInc.

DUE: June 30th

Be sure to include the following so we can let you know!

Name: _______________________________(first name, last 
initial)

Age:________________
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www.stevehardcastle.com
email: HardcastleTeam@gmail.com

YOUR LAKES ON ELDRIDGE NEIGHBOR
THIS IS THE BEST TIME TO LIST YOUR HOME!

#1 IN LAKES ON ELDRIDGE

STEVE
HARDCASTLE

Top 1% of all Realtors in North America
RE/MAX Hall of Fame, Lifetime Achievement Award
& Circle Of Legends
Broker License, CRS, BBA, Relocation Expert,
Over 30 Years of Real Estate Experience
Long Time Lakes on Eldridge Resident

RE/MAX Westside Realtors
281.925.3047
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